
 

St Cedd’s Church of England Primary School RE curriculum map 2020 - 2021 

Core units from Understanding Christianity 

Other faiths learning outlined on each year groups learning ladders, taken from the Norfolk agreed syllabus  

Each topic covered should have a specific focus - Theological  Human/social sciences  Philosophy  

 Creation  
 
6 weeks 
 
In depth – 
Christianity  

Incarnation 
 
6 weeks 
 
 In depth – 
Christianity  

Other Faiths 
Islam  
EYFS/ KS1 – Islam – 
Encounter  
KS2 – Islam –  
In depth  
 
5 weeks 
  

Other Faiths 
Judaism 
KS1 – Judaism –  
In depth  
KS2 – Judaism – 
Encounter 
5 weeks 
 

6 Weeks 
 
Salvation  
 
 

4 weeks  
 
Other Faiths 
 
KS1 – Judaism – 
 In depth  
KS2 – Sikhism –  
In depth  
  

6 Weeks 
 
Gospel  
  

EYFS Year 1 Why is the word 
‘God’ so important 
to Christians?  
(Creation in UC 
resource, exploring 
who God is and why 
he is important) 
 
 

 Why do Christians 
perform nativities?  
(UC unit Incarnation- 
Explore the idea that 
baby Jesus was 
special and why he 
was special) 
 
What is a festival? 
 
 What festivals have 
you taken part in? 

Encounter religion  
 
What might people 
use this artefact for?  
 
Muslim artefacts  

 What is right? What 
is wrong?  
 
 
What is right and 
wrong for different 
people – key 
messages of religions  
 
 

Why do Christians 
put a cross in an 
Easter Garden?  
(UC unit Salvation- 
exploring why the 
Cross is important to 
Christians)  
 
 
What symbols are 
important to you? 
 

What do we mean 
by true?  
 
Say what happens to 
them or is of value  
Talk about what 
concerns them 
about different ways 
in which people 
behave. (link to 
Judaism)  
 

How do worship 
gatherings give a 
sense of belonging?   
 
 (Where do 
Christians go to 
worship? -  
Explore the church- 
visit St Margaret’s 
Church etc) 
 
 

EYFS/Year 1 
Year B 

Who made the 
world? 
(Creation in UC 
resource, exploring 
who may have made 
the world and what 
different people 
believe- including 
atheists) 
 
 
Christianity & others  
 

 (UC unit 
Incarnation- Explore 
why Christmas is so 
important) 
 
How do festivals 
bring people 
together?   

Encounter religion  
 
How do worship 
gatherings give 
Muslims a sense of 
belonging? 
 
Eid, mosque, sense 
of belonging  
 
 
Body of knowledge: 
The masjid 
(mosque), the Five 

In depth religion 
 
What is good and 
what is bad?  
 
Body of knowledge: 
make links belief and 
behaviour  
 
 

Why is Easter 
important to 
Christians? 
(UC unit Salvation- 
Explore why Easter is 
so important) 
 
 
 

In depth religion 
Judaism  
 
What does it mean 
to be part of a 
religious family?  
 
Body of knowledge:  
The role of festivals 
which connect with 
Jewish history.  
 

What questions do 
religious stories 
make us ask? Can we 
find any answers?  
 
 
 (What is the good 
Jesus brings? -  
UC unit Gospel- 
exploring the 
different parts of the 
bible where Jesus 
brings good news to 
others) 



Pillars of Islam, 
symbolism and 
artefacts.  

Key vocabulary 
associated with the 
study of Judaism.  
 

Year 2/3 
 
Building 
Blocks   

What do Christians 
learn from the 
Creation story? 
(Creation in UC 
resource 
 

  What is the Trinity? 
(UC unit Incarnation- 
Explore the concept 
of God as the father, 
son and Holy Spirit) 
 

Encounter religion  
 
What does it mean 
to be a Muslim?  
(Daily life)  
 
What does it mean 
to belong to the 
Muslim community?  
 
Eid, mosque, sense 
of belonging  
 
 
Body of knowledge: 
The role of festivals, 
ceremonies and 
Madrassah in the 
Muslim tradition. 
Body of knowledge: 
the masjid, the Five 
Pillars of Islam and 
the three main 
Muslims traditions 
(Sunni, Shia, Sufi)  
Recap theology 
knowledge 

In depth religion 
 
How do (Jewish) 
people decide what 
is right and wrong?  
 
Body of knowledge: 
make links belief and 
behaviour  
 
Encounter religion  
 
How do people make 
moral decisions? 
 
Judaism and 
Christianity  
 
Body of knowledge: 
Jewish perspectives 
on moral issues 
including the impact 
of 613 mitzvot, 
especially the 10 
commandments  
 
 

Where do religious 
beliefs come from?  
 
 (UC unit Salvation - 
Why do Christians 
call the day Jesus 
died Good Friday?) 
 

In depth religion 
Judaism  
 
What does it mean 
to belong to the 
Jewish community?  
 
Body of knowledge:   
Shabbat and the 
importance of the 
home and family life.  
The synagogue and 
varying ceremonies 
that take place 
within it.   
 
In depth religion 
 
What does it mean 
to be a Sikh?  
 
 
Body of knowledge: 
Key vocabulary  
Importance of values 
in the Sikh tradition  
 
Decide with RE lead 
which is most 
appropriate for this 
split class.  
 
 

What questions do 
religious stories 
make us ask? Can we 
find any answers?  
 
 (What is the good 
Jesus brings? - 
UC unit Gospel- 
exploring the 
different parts of the 
bible where Jesus 
brings good news to 
others)  
 
 
Can kindness/ love 
change the world?  
 
 
 
(What kind of world 
did Jesus want? – UC 
unit Gospel- could 
compare with the 
kind of world they 
want!) 
 
 

Year 4/5 
 

What do Christians 
learn from the 
Creation story? 
(Creation in UC 
resource) 
 
 

What is the Trinity? 
(UC unit Incarnation- 
Explore the concept 
of God as the father, 
son and Holy Spirit) 
 

In depth religion  
 
What does it mean 
to be a Muslim?  
 
Daily life of a Muslim  
 
Body of knowledge: 
the masjid, the Five 

Encounter religion  
 
Can kindness/ love 
change the world? 
 
Judaism and 
Christianity  
 

How have events in 
history shaped 
beliefs?  
 
 (UC unit Salvation - 
Why do Christians 
call the day Jesus 
died Good Friday?) 
 

In depth religion 
 
How does belief 
shape identify for 
Sikhs?  
 
 
Body of knowledge: 

What kind of world  
should we live in? 
 
  
(What kind of world 
did Jesus want? - UC 
unit Gospel- could 
compare with the 



Pillars of Islam and 
the three main 
Muslims traditions 
(Sunni, Shia, Sufi) 
(Y3) 
 
Body of knowledge: 
Diversity of 
expression, customs 
and practices within 
Islam and their 
impact on daily life. 
(Y4) 
 
Recap theology 
knowledge 

Body of knowledge: 
The importance of 
loving one’s 
neighbour. Gemillut, 
Chasadim, Tzedakah   
 
 

 
 

Key vocabulary and 
global diversity  
 
Importance of values 
in the Sikh tradition  
 
Symbolism including 
the varying practice 
of wearing the 5Ks. 
 

kind of world they 
want!) 
 
 

Year 4/5 
 
(Year B) 

Creation and 
science: 
Conflicting or 
complimentary? 
(Creation in UC 
resource, exploring 
the debate of 
whether science is 
greater than religion 
or vice versa) 
  

Was Jesus the 
Messiah? 
(UC unit Incarnation) 
 
 
 
 

In depth religion  
 
What does it mean 
to be part of global 
community? 
 
 
Body of knowledge: 
Diversity of 
expression, customs 
and practices within 
Islam and their 
impact on daily life. 
(Y4 – build upon)  
 
Body of knowledge: 
The importance of 
Ramadan, the two 
Eid festivals and 
Jummah prayers. 
(Y5) 
 
Recap theology 
knowledge 

Encounter religion  
 
Is it possible for 
something to always 
be right (or wrong)?  
 
Judaism and 
Christianity  
 
Body of knowledge: 
Introducing ethical 
theory.  
  
Gemillut, Chasadim, 
Tzedakah   
 
 
 
 

Why do people 
interpret things 
differently?  
 
(What did Jesus do 
to save Humans? - 
UC unit Salvation- 
explore the sacrifices 
and teachings Jesus 
gave to human kind) 
 

In depth religion  
 
What does it mean 
to be part of a global 
religion / 
community?  
 
Body of knowledge:  
Key vocabulary and 
global diversity 
associated with the 
study of Sikhism, 
including term Sikhi.  
 
The diversity of 
practice including 
the Gurdwara, 
festivals and 
ceremonies such as 
Amrit.  

Is believing in God 
reasonable?  
 
 
(What would Jesus 
do? -UC unit Gospel- 
thinking about 
current day 
situations and what 
Jesus would do to 
solve them. Debate 
best options and 
why) 

Year 5/ 6 
Digging 
deeper  

Creation and 
science: 
Conflicting or 
complimentary? 
(Creation in UC 
resource, exploring 

Was Jesus the 
Messiah? 
(UC unit Incarnation) 
 
 
  

In depth religion  
 
How do beliefs 
shape identity for 
Muslims? 
 

Encounter religion  
  
Is it possible for 
something to always 
be right (or wrong)?  
 

Why do people 
interpret things 
differently?  
 
 (What difference 
does the 

In depth religion  
 
What does it mean 
to be part of a global 
religion / 
community?  

How do religious 
groups contribute to 
society and culture 
across the world?  
 



 

the debate of 
whether science is 
greater than religion 
or vice versa) 
 
 

Body of knowledge:  
The importance of 
Ramadan, the two 
Eid festivals and 
Jummah prayers.  
 
The masjid, the Five 
Pillars of Islam and 
the three main 
Muslims traditions 
(Sunni, Shia, Sufi) 
 
Recap theology 
knowledge 
 
 

Judaism and 
Christianity  
 
Body of knowledge: 
Introducing ethical 
theory.  
  
Gemillut, Chasadim, 
Tzedakah   
 

resurrection make to 
Christians? -  
UC unit Salvation- 
explore the sacrifices 
and teachings Jesus 
gave to human kind) 
 
 

 
Body of knowledge:  
The diversity of 
practice including 
the Gurdwara, 
festivals and 
ceremonies such as 
Amrit.  
Global importance of 
Amritsar ad the 
Golden temple  

What would Jesus 
do? 
(UC unit Gospel- 
thinking about 
current day 
situations and what 
Jesus would do to 
solve them. Debate 
best options and 
why) 
 


